
 

 

TENNESSEE DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENT AND CONSERVATION 

NASHVILLE ENVIRONMENTAL FIELD OFFICE 
711 R. S. GASS BOULEVARD 

NASHVILLE, TENNESSEE 37243 
PHONE (615) 687-7000  STATEWIDE 1-888-891-8332  FAX (615) 687-7078 

 

September 24, 2020       

 

  

Mr. Jeff Baines 

City of Lebanon Compost Facility  

200 North Castle Heights Avenue 

Lebanon, Tennessee 37087 

  

Re:      Notice of Deficiency Part II Permit Application 

 City of Lebanon Tier III Composting Facility 

 CMP950000010 
       

 Dear Mr. Baines: 
  

The Tennessee Department of Environment and Conservation (TDEC) Division of Solid 
Waste Management (Division) Nashville Environmental Field Office (NEFO) has received 
and reviewed the Part II Permit Application for the City of Lebanon Compost Facility dated 
September 14, 2020. After review, the following deficiencies were noted: 

1. The permit drawings do not contain the Northing and Easting coordinates and do 

not contain a benchmark. Please revise the drawings to include the coordinates and 

the benchmark. 

2. Attachment 6 of the submittal did not include the FEMA flood map. Please provide 

the map for review. 

 

If the Division can be of any assistance, please do not hesitate to contact me by email at 

maria.matoska@tn.gov or by telephone at 615-557-7652. 

 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Maria Matoska 

Nashville Environmental Field Office Manager 

Division of Solid Waste Management 

 

cc: Jason Repsher, P.G.-Barge Design Solutions 

 Mike Horsley, NEFO  

https://tennessee.na1.echosign.com/verifier?tx=CBJCHBCAABAAW1v3NL5m5Juv9z8FOSU6k-Gp8x5FmCBD



